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INFORMATIONAL NOTIFICATION: DSB Changes
to the UAT, UAT2 and Production Maintenance
Window

Audience: All DSB Users

Dear Users,

Following a discussion with the DSB’s Technology Advisory Committee in October 2024, the
DSB will be altering the timing of the maintenance windows for UAT, UAT2 and Production.
These changes will occur over a single weekend starting Saturday 31 May 2025.

These changes are required in order to make the Production environment available on
Sunday which is a working day in Saudi Arabia. Saudi Arabia will shortly be announcing
their UPI mandate.

The current maintenance windows for the three environments are as follows:

Environment | Maintenance Window

- Saturday 00:30 UTC to 12:30 UTC

UAT2 Saturday 12:30 UTC to Sunday 00:30 UTC

Sunday 00:30 UTC to 12:30 UTC

This release will change the timing for each environment as follows:

Maintenance Window
UAT2 Saturday 00:30 UTC to 12:30 UTC
Saturday 12:30 UTC to Sunday 00:30 UTC




Sunday 00:30 UTC to 12:30 UTC

The necessary changes will be implemented during the existing maintenance windows on
the weekends of May 31 and June 1, 2025. Please be aware that the updated maintenance
windows will come into effect on the weekend of June 7 and 8, 2025

Implementation Timeline:

Date

Activity

May 31, 2025 (Saturday) 00:30
UTC to 12:30 UTC

Preliminary Deployment in the UAT Environment to
accommodate the new maintenance window

May 31, 2025 (Saturday) 12:30
UTC to June 1, 2025 (Sunday)
00:30 UTC

Preliminary Deployment in the UAT2 Environment to
accommodate the new maintenance window

June 1, 2025 (Sunday) 00:30
UTC to 12:30 UTC

Preliminary Deployment in the Production
Environment to accommodate the new maintenance
window

June 7, 2025 (Saturday) 00:30
UTC to 12:30 UTC

The new maintenance window for the UAT2
environment will be implemented as scheduled.

June 7, 2025 (Saturday) 12:30
UTC to June 8, 2025 (Sunday)
00:30 UTC

The new maintenance window for the
Production environment will be implemented as
scheduled.

June 8, 2025 (Sunday) 00:30
UTC to 12:30 UTC

The new maintenance window for the
UAT environment will be implemented as scheduled.

Note: Given these changes, DSB anticipates a brief disconnection in the UAT, UAT2, and
Production environments during the specified period while we transition to the new

maintenance window.

Impact to Users:

Users who have scheduled jobs which align with the DSB’s current maintenance windows
will need to update their systems.

Action Required:

Users will be required to alter the timing of any jobs or references that align with the DSB’s
maintenance windows to ensure they are aligned with the new values. Please note that
users may need to implement these changes prior to the DSB’s changes.

If you have any questions in relation to this notification, kindly reach out to



mailto:technical.support@anna-dsb.com

